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Shipping Act, 1935, specified in the third
column of the said Table.

The Act.

Section 43, sub-
section 4.

Section 53, sub-
section 5.

Section 56 para-
graph (6).

Section 70

The
Principal

Act.

Section 459

Section 459
Section 462
Section 462

Section 460

The Isle of
Man Merchant
Shipping Act,

1935.

Section 3.

Section 3.
Section. 4.
Section 4.

Section 5.

At the Court at Buckingham Palace, the
15th day of July, 1936.

PRESENT,

The KING's Most Excellent Majesty in Council.

YTC7HEREAS the Ecclesiastical Commis-
* * sioners for England have, in pursuance

of the Act of the 59th year of His late Majesty
King George the Third, Chapter 134, of the
Act of the 2nd and 3rd years of Her late
Majesty Queen Victoria, Chapter 49, and of
the Act of the 19th and 20th years of Her said
late Majesty, Chapter 55, duly prepared, and
laid before His Majesty in Council, a Repre-
sentation, bearing date the 27th day of June,
1935, in the words and figures following, that
is to say: —

" We, the Ecclesiastical Commissioners for
England, in pursuance of the Act of the 59th
year of His late Majesty King George the
Third, Chapter 134, of the Act of the 2nd and
3rd years of Her late Majesty Queen Victoria,
Chapter 49, and of the Act of the 19th and
20th years of Her said late Majesty, Chapter
55, have prepared, and now humbly lay before
Your Majesty in Council, the following Repre-
sentation as to the assignment of a District
Chapelry to the consecrated Church of Saint
Cross, Middleton, situate in the New Parish
(sometime Chapelry District) of Middleton (in
Rothwell) in the County of York and in the
Diocese of Ripon:

" Whereas it appears to us to be expedient
that a District Chapelry should be assigned to
the said Church of Saint Cross, Middleton,
situate as aforesaid:

" Now, therefore, with the consent of the
Right Reverend Geoffrey, Bishop of Ripon
(testified by his having signed and sealed this
Representation), we, the said Ecclesiastical
Commissioners, humbly represent that it
would, in our opinion, be expedient that all
that part of the said New Parish of Middleton
(in Rothwell) which is described in the
Schedule hereunder written, all which part,
together with the boundaries thereof, is de-
lineated and set forth on the map or plan
hereunto annexed, should be assigned as a Dis-
trict Chapelry to the said Church of Saint
Cross, Middleton, situate as aforesaid, and
that the same should be named ' The District
Chapelry of Saint Cross, Middleton ':

" And with the like consent of the said
Geoffrey, Bishop of Ripon (testified as afore-
said), we, the said Ecclesiastical Commissioners,

A 2

further represent that it appears to us to be
expedient that banns of matrimony should be
published, and that marriages, baptisms,
churchings, and burials should be solemnized
or performed at the said Church of Saint
Cross, Middleton, situate as aforesaid, and
that the fees or dues to be received in respect
of the publication of banns and of the
solemnization or performance of marriages,
churchings and burials should be paid and
belong to the minister of the same church for
the time being: Provided always that, so long
as the Reverend Joseph Thomas Horton, the
present Vicar or Incumbent of the Vicarage of
the said New Parish of Middleton (in Roth-
well), shall continue to be such Vicar or In-
cumbent, all the fees or dues which may be
received in respect of such publication,
solemnization or performance at the said
Church of Saint Cross, Middleton, shall be
paid over by the Minister thereof to the said
Joseph Thomas Horton.

" THE SCHEDULE to which the foregoing
Representation has reference.

" The District Chapelry of Saint Cross,
Middleton, being:—

" All that part of the New Parish (sometime
Chapelry District) of Middleton (in Rothwell),
in the County of York and in the Diocese of
Ripon, which is bounded upon the west by the
New Parish of Saint Paul, Townend, Morley,
upon the south-west and upon the south by the
Parish of Woodkirk (otherwise known as West
Ardsley) both in the said County of York and
in the Diocese of Wakefield, upon the south-
east by the New Parish of Lofthouse, in the
said County of York and in the said Diocese of
Ripon, and upon the remaining sides, that is
to say, upon the east, upon the north-east and
upon the north, by an imaginary line com-
mencing at the point where the boundary which
divides the said New Parish of Lofthouse from
the said New Parish of Middleton (in Roth-
well) crosses the middle of Throstle Lane, and
extending thence north-westward along the
middle of Throstle Lane for a distance
of 6 chains or thereabouts to its junc-
tion with Throstle Road, and extending thence
north-eastward along the middle of Throstle
Road for a distance of 4 chains or thereabouts
to its junction with Thorpe Crescent, and ex-
tending thence first north-westward and then
north-eastward along the middle of Thorpe
Crescent for a distance of 17£ chains or there-
abouts to its junction with Thorpe Road, and
extending thence north-westward along the
middle of Thorpe Road for a distance of 17£
chains or thereabouts to its junction with
Middleton Park Grove, and extending thence
first south-westward and then westward along
the middle of Middleton Park Grove for a
distance of 16 chains or thereabouts to its junc-
tion with Sissons Street, and extending thence
first southward and then westward along the
middle of Sissons Street for a distance of &|
chains or thereabouts to its junction with
Sissons Lane and Sissons Avenue, and extend-
ing thence first westward and then north-west-
ward along the middle of Sissons Avenue for
a distance of 8 chains or thereabouts to its
junction with Sissons Road, and extending
thence south-westward along the middle of
Sissons Road for a distance of 11 yards or
thereabouts to its junction with Sissons Row,


